
 

Reporting on the ministry of Evangelist Wilfred Makalanzi. 

 

  14/09/2016 – 20/10/2016 

 

Dear Friends, 

 

Wilfred has this last week returned from his ministry trip to the south west of Tanzania. 

His ministry is wonderfully blessed as he teaches, preaches and visit people in their 

homes. In many ways this reminds me of Charles Simeon, of Cambridge, who diligently 

visited people in their homes and taught and preached with great effect. Simeon knew 

the lives of the people to whom he preached. And they knew he cared for them!  

 

Wilfred reports: I give praise to the Lord Jesus Christ our Saviour, and I thank God who 

gives me the strength I need to spread the Gospel. 

 

This ministry trip commenced on 14/09/2016 at Matemanga Village. Nine days were 

spent doing house to house visitation, visiting about 176 people. This was followed by 

Seminars on the person and work of the Holy Spirit. 281 people attended. 

About 700 attended the evening crusades. 113 people accepted Jesus as Saviour and Lord. 

 

From the 4/10/2016 to 20/10/2016 I was in the villages of Liwelo-Tunduru. 

Once again I commenced with house to house visitation, visiting people in 54 homes. This 

does take time as so many people have problems in their lives and ask so many questions.  

Many people attended the seminars, teaching on ‘The Christian Life’ and ‘The Love of 

Jesus’. About 380 attended the seminars each day. The evening crusades were attended 

by about 1,000 people. A total of 420 people received Jesus as Saviour and Lord. There 

were 90 men and 330 women.  

 

Thank you for your prayers and generous assistance for this ministry. 

 

May God bless you.  

Wilfred Makalanzi 

 

From Fr. John 

Wilfred has been asked to teach and preach at three districts in the south, commencing on 

24/11/2016 through 31/12/2016. This means he will be away from his family at Christmas. 

However the Evangelism Account is empty! We do have funds for Bibles but, at present, 



not for the basic costs of the ministry. The need is for gifts totalling $2,000.00USD for 

ministry through 2017. 

 

Jesus said, “The fields are white unto harvest. Pray the Lord of the harvest to send 

labourers into his harvest.”  

 

Here in Tanzania the home grown evangelist is most effective. As we look out on the 

world at this time we see the urgent need for the proclamation of the Gospel  I think of 

the multiple millions being spent on the turmoil of politics – and the scant resources 

available for proclaiming God’s love and the life which is true living! I invite you to 

participate in the joy of the Lord. 

 

 

We wish you a most blessed Christmas 

Celebration and a Peaceful and Purposeful 

New Year. 

 

Fr. John, Wilfred and the Amani Family. 

 

 

 

 

A section of a gathering for an evangelistic presentation. 

 

Gifts may be directed through: 

 

Amani for Africa USA Foundation   Hearts for Africa Foundation 

Ralph Spence, President    Ross Dunning, President 

100 North 27th Street, Suite 305    P.O. Box 593 

Billings, MT 59101 USA     Ashgrove, QLD 4060 AUSTRALIA 

Phone: 406-245-9424     Phone: 0407-404-514 

Info.amaniusa@gmail.com    info@heartsforafrica.org  

 

For further information: 

www.amanideveloment.org  
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